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SOMERSET COUNTY COUNCIL 
DISTRICT OF SEDGEMOOR  

PARISHES OF CHAPEL ALLERTON, COMPTON BISHOP, WEARE AND WEDMORE 
TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF VEHICLES  

 
TAKE NOTICE that in pursuance of Section 14(1) of the Road Traffic Regulations Act 
1984, as amended, the County Council of Somerset propose to make an Order 
PROHIBITING ALL TRAFFIC from proceeding along  
 

Kennel Lane, Compton Bishop – for its entire length. The proposed date of the 
closure is 10th January 2019 for 7 days. 
 
Eastfield Lane, West Stoughton and Ashton (Stoughton Cross), Wedmore – 
From its junction with Ashtone Grove to its junction with Stoughton Road, a distance 
of 920 metres. The proposed date of the closure is 14th March 2019 for 6 days. 
 
Sparrow Hill Way, Weare – From its junction with Notting Hill Way to its junction 
with Alston Sutton Road, a distance of 950 metres. The proposed date of the closure 
is 14th March 2019 for 15 days. 
 
Ashton Road, Ashton, Chapel Allerton– From its junction with Rawlings Lane to 
its junction with Ashton Drove, a distance of 770 metres. The proposed date of the 
closure is 20th March 2019 for 10 days. 
 
Alston Sutton Road, Weare – From its junction with Brinscombe Lane, to its 
junction with Alston Sutton Lane, a distance of 1005 metres. The proposed date of 
the closure is 29th March 2019 for 13 days. 
 
This order will enable Gigaclear to carry out a rolling programme of underground cabling 
works with clearing of potential duct (pipe) blockages in this road. 
 
The Order becomes effective on 25th December 2018 and will remain in force for 
eighteen months. While the closure is in operation an alternative route will be signed as 
detailed below. 
 
This Order is required to facilitate highway works and is necessary for the safety of the 
workforce whilst carrying out their duties.  The restriction shall apply when indicated by 
traffic signs. 

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE 
 
Please visit www.roadworks.org for further information on the alternative route  
 
For information about the works being carried out please contact Telent Infrastructure on 
0800 078 9200 

         
        Patrick Flaherty 

   Chief Executive 
            Dated: 11th December 2018 

http://www.roadworks.org/

